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The NSS Cell of The ICFAI University, Sikkim, in collaboration with the Voluntary Blood 

Donor Association of Sikkim and HDFC Bank Ltd, Hungry Jack Branch successfully conducted 

a Blood Donation Drive. The event received technical support from the Blood Centre at STNM 

Hospital, Gangtok. 

 

The program was conducted under the guidance of   Dr. Rohit Rathi, Registrar; Ms. Sandhya R. 

Pant, Deputy Registrar; and Mr. William Songrowla, Program Officer of NSS Cell, The ICFAI 

University, Sikkim. They actively participated in encouraging the volunteers and emphasized the 

importance of such noble causes for society. 

 

The drive witnessed enthusiastic participation from students, with a total of 90 students 

volunteering to donate blood. All 74 units of blood were successfully collected during the 

event. This remarkable achievement highlighted the dedication, willingness, and commitment of 

the students toward serving the community. 

 

The blood donation drive served as an excellent platform to promote the spirit of community 

service and social responsibility among the students. The willingness and enthusiasm displayed 

by the volunteers were truly commendable and appreciated by all present. 

 

The event concluded successfully, leaving a lasting impact on all participants and fostering a 

sense of civic responsibility within the university community. 

 

The ICFAI University, Sikkim, Will always encouraged initiatives that nurture social 

responsibility and community service among students, continuing to inspire them to contribute to 

society meaningfully.  


